Minutes

Water & Sewer Committee Meeting

Wednesday, April 22, 2015
Held at Spring Green Village Office
154 N. Lexington Street
5:30 p.m.
1. Call to Order and Attendance:  Eugene Hausner called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Water & Sewer Committee members present: Eugene Hausner, and Vern Demers. Michael Broh arrived at 5:32 p.m.
Others present:  Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, Ed Lilla, and Greg Jewell.
2. Appoint Minute Taker:  Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.
3. Approve Minutes:  Motion by Demers, second by Hausner to approve minutes from the September 24, 2014 Joint Water & Sewer Committee and Prairie Sanitary District Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Review and approve agenda:  Motion by Demers, second by Hausner to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding Phosphorus Limitations on the Spring Green Waste Water Treatment Plan. Lilla stated, “As we went through the rate study last year it didn’t appear we would have to consider further reduction of phosphorus”. Lilla explained that the phosphorus limits have been reduced significantly. Lilla and Hausner attended a meeting regarding this matter. Lilla reviewed the compliance schedule that he handed out with those in attendance. Lilla reviewed the following options explained in the information he put together; Adaptive Management, Water Quality Trading, Site Specific Criteria, Individual Economic Variance, and Statewide Variance. Lilla recommends moving forward with a full plant evaluation so that the required Phosphorus Operational Evaluation due September 30, 2015 can be completed. Lilla explained that the Village planned to do this already as part of the plant upgrades from the rate study with the additional income generated from the rate increase. In addition Lilla recommends pursuing a cost for the plant evaluation by Town and Country Engineering and that it include more than the phosphorus evaluation. This way the Village can plan the needs for the plant for the next several years. The consensus of the Water & Sewer Committee is to have Lilla work with Town & Country Engineering and to schedule a committee meeting with Town & Country representatives to discuss further prior to making a recommendation to the Village Board. No action was taken regarding this item.
6. General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment at this time. 
7. Adjourn:  Motion by Broh, second by Demers to adjourn at 6:18 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

